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Memorandum  July 10, 2007 

To: Montgomery County Planning Board 
 
Via: Karl Moritz, Chief, Research & Technology Center 
 Roselle George, Research Manager  
 
From: Sharon K. Suarez, AICP, Housing Coordinator 
 
Re:  MPDU Program Amendment – Bill No. 13-07  
 
 
Background 
 
On June 26, Councilmember Leventhal introduced Bill No. 13-07 (Attachment A) to put an end 
to the alternative payment option (aka “buyouts”) and to give a priority to persons with access 
disabilities the opportunity to apply for those MPDUs that are specially fitted and accessible.  
The Council is scheduled to hold a public hearing on July 19, 2007 and is scheduled to be 
discussed by the Planning, Housing, and Economic Development (PHED) Committee meeting 
on July 23, 2007. 
 
The questions for discussion are whether the buyout option is necessary—is there enough 
“relief” in the MPDU program without the alternative payment option, and whether a disabled 
MPDU applicant should receive preference for an MPDU that is outfitted for accessibility. 
 
Planning staff regrets the lateness and brevity of this memorandum. Several housing-related 
initiatives are occurring at the same time, in preparation for the July 23 PHED meeting, and 
these initiatives have also consumed staff time. 
 
Recommendation:  Support the bill. 
 
 Staff recommends that the Planning Board support the Bill 13-07.  An important aspect 
of the MPDU program is the inclusion of moderately-priced units among market rate units in a 
project. In those rare cases where this is not feasible, staff believes that the alternative location 
option offers sufficient relief to the developmer.  Staff also agrees that it makes sense that 
preference for accessible units be given to those MPDU applicants who are need them.  
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Discussion 
 
Are buyouts necessary? 
 
The buy-out issue has been the subject of debate for years and banning buyouts have been the 
objective of previous legislative proposals.  Since the inception of the Moderately Priced 
Dwelling Unit program, there have been concerns about whether developers should be required 
to build all MPDUs on site or whether they should be allowed to satisfy the MPDU requirement 
in some other way.  Currently, developers may request two alternative ways to comply with the 
MPDU requirement.  They may request to build them at an alternative location or they may 
request to make a payment—a “buyout.”  In 2005, Planning Board considered the amount of 
the buyout option, but not whether the buyout option should be eliminated. 
 
Before the recent changes to the MPDU program became effective on April 1, 2005, developers 
found that it was relatively easy to obtain permission to buy out of the MPDU requirement for 
some, if not all, of the MPDUs in their projects.  Prior to April, 2005, the average MPDU 
buyout was $21,000, which the Planning Board believed was not enough to truly compensate 
for the loss of an MPDU.  
 
Tightening the buyout provision was one of the significant outcomes of the comprehensive 
rewrite of the MPDU law in 2004. The tighter rules went into effect on April 1, 2005, and since 
then, obtaining permission to buy out of an MPDU requirement has been much more difficult 
and much more expensive.  Under the new rules, only one alternative payment has been 
allowed since April 1, 2005, and the amount of the alternative payment was over $300,000.1  
Unlike previous buyout amounts, $300,000 is enough, in staff’s opinion, to provide for the 
building of at least one MPDU elsewhere.  
 
Although it is much less likely that buyout provision will be used, it remains true that the policy 
objectives of the MPDU program are not met if MPDUs are not included onsite in new 
development projects. The Board has previously indicated its strong support for that aspect of 
the MPDU program. Removing the buyout option leaves the option of allowing MPDUs to be 
built at alternative locations in the same policy area. That option seems to staff to be preferable 
to buyouts, to be sufficient relief for the on-site requirement, and may facilitate the dispersal of 
MPDUs Countywide. 
 
  
Does it make sense to give a preference to disabled MPDU applicants when accessible MPDUs 
become available? 
 
Currently, there is no preference for the disabled MPDU applicant, because the lottery process 
is truly impartial.  The unintended consequence has been that when an accessible MPDU 
became available, it was the household at the top of the lottery list, able-bodied or not, who got 
the opportunity to buy or rent that unit.  Councilmember Leventhal’s proposal is to change the 
law so that those who could most benefit from the specially-fitted unit will get the first right of 
refusal to buy or rent it.  Staff believes it is sensible and equitable to give priority to persons 
with access-disabilities, if an accessible unit becomes available.  

                                                 
1 Woodside Courts - 820060030 
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Attachments: 
 
A. Bill 13-07 – Amendments to the MPDU law 
B. Announcement of Bill 13-07 (Montgomery County Council, 2007) 
C. The MPDU program report for calendar year 2006 (DHCA, 2007) 
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